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A. Routine Matters 

1. Call to Order and Attendance 
Chair Sharon Hobin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

2. Land Acknowledgment - Student Trustee Dea Sokoli 

3. National Anthem 
The Chair acknowledged and thanked Martina Ortiz-Luis, Kibwe Thomas and Sole Power 
Productions for permission to use their recorded version of the national anthem. 

4. Opening Prayer led by Student Trustee Leroy Onuoha. 

a. Declaration of Office and Oath of Allegiance for Student Trustees Leroy Onuoha and 
Dea Sokoli 

Director Mazzorato, Secretary to the Board and Director of Education, administered 
the Declaration of Office and Oath of Allegiance to Student Trustees Leroy Onuoha 
and Dea Sokoli. Each student trustee received a round of applause by the assembly. 

Chair of the Board, Sharon Hobin, congratulated the student trustees on their re-
election to the student trustee role and welcomed them to their first in person 
Board Meeting, due to the pandemic all meetings for 2021-2022 were conducted 
virtually.  

5. Approval of Agenda 

Addition of M 4 c.  
Distributed: Revised Report M 4 a.  
 
Motion 818 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Luz del Rosario 
Seconded by Thomas Thomas 
 
THE MOTION TO ADD M 4 c., BE APPROVED. 

CARRIED 
Motion 819 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Brea Corbet 
Seconded by Stefano Pascucci 

THAT THE AGENDA BE APPROVED, AS AMENDED. 
CARRIED 

a. Approval of Calendar Items - Nil 

6. Declaration of Interest 

The following trustees declared an interest in agenda items: A 7, M 1 a. items 9 a. and 9 b.  

1. Trustee Sharon Hobin —family members belong to OECTA 
2. Trustee Bruno Iannicca—family members belong to OECTA and CUPE 2026  
3. Trustee Stefano Pascucci—family member belongs to OECTA 
4. Trustee Mario Pascucci—family member belongs to OECTA 
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Motion 820 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Shawn Xaviour 
Seconded by Thomas Thomas 

THAT THE DECLARED INTEREST ITEMS BE MOVED TO AGENDA ITEMS L and M 9.  
CARRIED 

7. Approval of Minutes, Regular Board Meeting, June 21, 2022 
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Motion 822 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Stefano Pascucci 
Seconded by Thomas Thomas 
 
THAT THE PROCLAMATION WITH RESPECT TO UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC 
AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION (UNESCO) INTERNATIONAL LITERACY DAY, BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 
Motion 823 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Bruno Iannicca 
Seconded by Shawn Xaviour 

THE DUFFERIN-PEEL CATHOLIC DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD PROCLAIMS THAT SEPTEMBER 8 
BE RECOGNIZED AND CELEBRATED ANNUALLY AS UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, 
SCIENTIFIC, AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION (UNESCO) INTERNATIONAL LITERACY DAY IN 
DUFFERIN-PEEL SCHOOLS AND FACILITIES. 

CARRIED 

D. Delegations – Nil  

E. Updates/Information/Reports from Trustees for Receipt 

1. Regular Reports 

a. Ontario Catholic School Trustees' Association Report – Trustee Luz del Rosario 

A reminder was sent to all trustees that we are hosting the OCSTA 2022 Fall 
Regional Meeting. Please plan to join us on September 27 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. in 
the CEC Boardroom.  

As reported previously, OCSTA received funds from the Ministry for Catholic Virtual 
Ontario (CVO) regarding eLearning and Catholic content. Catholic content specialists 
and technical support specialists collaborated with the assessment coach to embed 
the Catholic context into the introductory student units for each course. Included 
with prayer
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2. Student Voice 

Student Trustee Leroy Onuoha commented that he and Dea are excited to take part in 
person at the board table. They have a lot planned for the coming year and are excited to 
continue the work of representing the student voice. 

Motion 



 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Minutes – Regular Board Meeting, August 23, 2022

 

Director Mazzorato summarized the memo and noted there is a link for trustees to 
complete the survey after viewing the demonstration of the tool. 

1. Trustee Mario Pascucci: I am pleased that after fifteen years this issue has come to the 
forefront. Would you like us to complete this as a group or individually?  

Director Mazzorato: Due to the timeline, and the importance of feedback, the request is 
for individual input.  

2. Trustee Sharon Hobin: I agree that it is great that the recent discussions have elevated 
this issue to the Ministry. To clarify, it has been an ongoing discussion, as noted a lot of 
players have changed and we are fortunate for the elevated interest. I encourage all 
trustees to watch the demonstration and complete the survey tomorrow. 

Motion 827 (22-08-23) 
Moved by Luz del Rosario 
Seconded by Anna da Silva 

THAT THE REPORT TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, OCSTA MEMO: MPAC SCHOOL SUPPORT 
MODERNIZATION PROJECT, BE RECEIVED.  

CARRIED 

H. Trustee/Committee/Administration Reports Requiring Action - Nil  

I. Notices of Motion - Nil 

J. Additional Business - Nil 

K. Questions Asked of, and by, Trustees 

1. Trustee Brea Corbet:  Why did we revert back to an old process of printing report cards instead 
of continuing with the online electronic capability? As per our discussion earlier tonight we 
know the importance of reducing our paper consumption, our ecological footprint. Secondary 
students were asked to return to school on a PA day in June to pick up the paper report cards. 
The one hour dis was a one hour period designated for pick up, which was not feasible for all 
students. Students were told they would have to wait until September if they could not come 
during the designated time. Online report cards are an environmentally friendly choice. It is cost 
effective, and we did successfully provide online report cards during the pandemic. 

Director Mazzorato: Our goal is having the option of providing electronic or paper report cards. 
We are working with the new student system, PowerSchool SIS, to provide this option to 
families. 

2. Trustee Mario Pascucci: Is it possible to provide the status of enrolment at St. Sofia (CES)? Also, 
can staff determine how many Ukrainian elementary students wanted to attend St. Sofia CES 
but were directed to register at their home school? 

Director Mazzorato: We are hoping to have numbers of Ukrainian students that would choose to 
attend St. Sofia CES if permitted for September 2023. This fall we hope to solicit and ascertain 
numbers and determine possible scenarios to meet the needs of these families and will 
communicate to trustees as we proceed. 
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3. Trustee Mario Pascucci: Regarding Ukrainian secondary students, are we allowing them 
flexibility if needed to attend outside of their home school? 

Director Mazzorato: In secondary we do not have the same enrolment pressure and would like 
to assist students where possible to maintain their Ukrainian community connections. Flex 
boundary requests should be directed to the Family of Schools Superintendent. 

4. Trustee Bruno Iannicca: Is there an update on the removal of the portapak at Mary Fix CES? The 
City of Mississauga is planning work in the area near the park, and I would hope that they have 
reached out the school board to discuss timelines and plans. Can staff confirm if this has 
occurred? 

Superintendent Thomas: In March at the Special Board Meeting, you may recall we made a 
request to the Ministry of Education (Ministry) to use proceeds of disposition to cover the 
demolition of various portapaks, including Mary Fix CES. We have only received the response 
last week. I will follow up and we will work collaboratively with the City of Mississauga. We will 
review, prioritize and plan the work. 

5. Trustee Bruno Iannicca: May I ask that there is a reminder sent to all administrators regarding 
the messaging and signage on Respect while on school or board premises. And that the signs are 
clearly posted at the entrance to schools and in school offices? 

Director Mazzorato: We will remind administrators tomorrow during the Director’s Meeting. 

6. Trustee Bruno Iannicca: Do we have a program to address weeds and general maintenance of 
school grounds over the summer? Curb appeal is important and some of our schools have not 
been well kept over the summer. 

Superintendent Thomas: We continue to remind staff; however, we will work on the program 
messaging for next summer to ensure consistent maintenance of school grounds. 

7. Trustee Stefano Pascucci: Is it possible to provide the criteria used to determine if and when a 
school crossing guard is assigned to a school? 
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Business Arising from 
Regular Board Meeting 

August 23, 2022 
   

A 7   Trustee Mario Pascucci noted the misspelling of St. 
Sofia Catholic Elementary School (CES). 

 

All published Minutes have been corrected. 

K Questions Asked of, and by, Trustees 

Q 2 Trustee Mario Pascucci: 
Is it possible to provide the status of enrolment at St. 
Sofia (CES)? Also, can staff determine how many 
Ukrainian elementary students wanted to attend St. 
Sofia CES but were directed to register at their home 
school? 

 

St. Sofia has a current enrolment of 697.  Planning and 
Admissions staff will continue to review enrolment at 


